
 

Our mission is to provide a strong foundation of academic excellence in partnership with family and community in 

which each individual is challenged to achieve his/her highest potential academically, socially, and personally. 
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Husky Newsletter 

A Message from Executive Director/Principal, Keri Melmed 

Dear HPA Families, 

Tri-County Health Department has announced that school masking is no longer mandated 
in schools. Therefore, starting today, Monday, February 7, masks are no longer required, 
for students and staff in Arapahoe and Adams County. As a school, we have followed the 
expertise and guidelines set forth by Tri-County Health, CDC, and CDPHE. These organiza-
tions have helped us successfully navigate the pandemic and we are continuing to follow 
their recommendations. As such, moving forward, masks will not be required for stu-
dents and staff at High Point Academy. We realize that for some members of the com-
munity this decision about masks is disappointing and for other community members it is a welcomed mes-
sage. As we have stated from the beginning, High Point is following the guidance of Tri-County Health De-
partment, and will therefore no longer mandate masks. We will continue to monitor transmission rates and 
if we see a spike we will consult with Tri-County Health and make any necessary adjustments. Students 
and staff may continue to wear a mask and their right to do so will be respected.   

High Point Academy will continue to adhere to COVID precautions and mitigating strategies that have prov-
en to be effective in maintaining the health and safety of our students and staff: 

Vaccination: 

Vaccination continues to be the most effective strategy for preventing the spread of COVID-19 and serious 
illness or hospitalization from the virus. High Point Academy will continue to hold vaccine clinics and en-
courage you and your child to be vaccinated and boosted. You can find more information about vaccination 
here: https://covid19.colorado.gov/vaccine   

Health Screening: 

Please help us continue to monitor the spread of COVID-19 by keeping students home when they are sick 
and not returning to school until symptoms have greatly resolved. High Point continues to provide infor-
mation about illness and managing exposure through our health clinic. Email Emily Chouinard at echoui-
nard@highpointacademy.net with questions or concerns. 

COVID-19 Notification Letters and Tracking: 

High Point Academy will continue to send letters to families when students are in a classroom with a posi-
tive COVID-19 case. We will continue to follow quarantine and exposure guidelines, as well as keep track 
of cases that are reported to us and have an impact on the school.  

From county data and our tracking, we know that COVID-19 is present in our community. We also know 
that the COVID-19 data tracker on our website is not an accurate reflection of the true number of cases in 
our community. Here’s why: 

• We work diligently to track every case, but many cases are not reported to us.  

• The lack of access to rapid home tests and the delay in PCR test notifications makes it hard to confirm 
a positive case.  

Continued on page 2... 
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• Some choose to stay home with symptoms instead of testing. 

• With the shortened isolation guidelines, many students have returned from isolation by the time we are 
notified.  

• For a more complete picture of how many COVID-19 cases we have in our community, please visit the 
Tri-County Health Department website. 

COVID Testing: 

High Point Academy will continue to provide at-home rapid COVID tests. If you need a test, please reach 
out to us at info@highpointacademy.net. Getting tested when symptoms are present is an important miti-
gating strategy.  

Facility: 

We will continue to contract with a day porter to clean high-touch surface areas and classrooms throughout 
the day. We will also continue with increased ventilation and air circulation in each space throughout the 
building. Students will continue to learn in grade level cohorts. 

*At this time this change does not affect our current parent volunteer policy and current spectator policy for 
sporting events. 

Masks: 

High Point will continue to have KN95 and surgical-grade masks available for students or staff who want 
them. 

These last 2+ years navigating the pandemic has been stressful and worrisome for all of us. I am grateful 
for your support as we took the necessary steps to keep our community as safe as possible and with your 
continued support and the dedication of our staff, we will continue to do so.  

Thank you, 

Keri Melmed 

Executive Director 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.tchd.org%2f823%2fCOVID-19-Data&c=E,1,CBUpv7KoBF0Gsv1cDOnF-J3wkpYckpDBhidudpRtQDXErlPt8kj5ap2_0yWAAFy1f1rGb03yVjXUGORn2wJKTt5hltXNCeGm8vT8FqhHeJU,&typo=1
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Upcoming Dates 

February 7: Baile Folklore Coming to HPA 6-7pm—more information on pg 9 

February 8: Power Hour 3:50-5:00pm 

February 8: Preschool—4th Grade Family Meeting 6-7pm—ZOOM—
see pg 6 for more information 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81491296709 
Meeting ID: 814 9129 6709 

 

February 9: School Spelling Bee 2:00pm 

February 9: Girls Basketball Game vs. Omar D. Blair at HPA at 
4:30pm 

February 9: Boys Basketball Game vs. Omar D. Blair at HPA at 
5:30pm 

February 10: Power Hour 3:50-5:00pm 

February 14: COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic—more details to come 

February 18: NO SCHOOL—Staff Wellness Day 

February 21: NO SCHOOL—President’s Day 

February 22: NO SCHOOL—Teacher Professional Development Day 

February 23: Individual School Picture Day—students can dress up 

February 23: Governing Board Meeting 5:00pm—ZOOM 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88649957519 
Meeting ID: 886 4995 7519  

March 9 & 10: Spring Parent Teacher Conferences 4-8pm—3:00pm dis-
missal so parent/teacher conferences can start promptly at 4:00pm 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81491296709
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88649957519


February Breakfast Menu 

*Due to staff and food shortages the posted menu items may change depending on availability.  



February Lunch Menu 

*Due to staff and food shortages the posted menu items may change depending on availability.  



Husky Happenings 
2022-2023 School Calendar—NOW 

AVAILABLE 

Click here to view the 2022-2023  

Individual School Picture Day—
Rescheduled 

Due to the snow day on February 2nd, we have re-
schedule spring picture day for Wednesday, Febru-
ary 23rd. If you have already purchased your picture 
package it will be good for the new date on February 
23rd. If you have not purchased your pictures pack-
age yet you can do so at mylifetouch.com and enter 

in Picture Day ID EVTDWXZ4C. 

Individual Picture Day Flyer (English y Español) 

Yearbooks Now on Sale! 

The 2021-2022 school yearbook is now on sale. Click 
here to order your book online. Yearbook ID Code is 
13955622. Yearbooks are $15 through February 28, 
2022. 

Health Office Donation Request 

The clinic needs donations! Specifically……… 

• Polo shirts in green, white, navy, and maroon, in all 
sizes (especially in need of sizes 10-18 and adult small, 

medium, large) 

• New in package socks for girls and boys size youth 4-
10 

• We are also in desperate need of used uniforms to 
have for students in the health office. If you have any 
uniforms that your child has outgrown that are still in 

good condition we could really use them, especially in 
sizes for 4th-8th grade students. 

Spring Season of Girls on the Run—
Registration Starts February 7th 

The spring season of Girls on the Run starts the week of 
March 7th.  Girls on the Run inspires girls to a lifetime of 
self-respect and a healthy lifestyle through an innovative 
program that combines training for a 3.1 mile run/walk 
race with a fun, health education lesson plan. Our pro-
gram will meet Tuesdays and Wednesdays after school 
from 3:45-5:00pm and is open to all HPA 3rd through 5th 
grade girls.  Registration opens on February 7th, 2022 
at www.girlsontherunrockies.org 

PREK—4th Grade Family Zoom 
Meeting 

PREK – 4 Families, join us for homework tips and 
tricks as well as ideas for establishing a strong 
school to home connection.  Hear about grade level 
specific expectations around nightly practice and 
learn how to support your developing reader. 

Topic: PRE-K to 4 Family Zoom MTG 

Time: Tuesday, February 8, 2022 06:00 PM  

 Join Zoom Meeting: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81491296709 

Meeting ID: 814 9129 6709 

Student Council Valentine’s Day 
Fundraiser 

This Valentine's Day, HPA Student Council will be 
selling treats, cards, and small gifts/toys to send to 
that special someone on Valentine’s Day. Items will 

be for sale through February 11th after school on the 
blacktop near the playground. 

Card - $0.25 

Treat and Card - $1 

Toys and Gifts - $1 

Card with Toy and Treat - $2 

Student Council will deliver orders on Monday, Feb-
ruary 14th, Valentine’s Day. 

*All funds go to student council for future events* 

 

Meow Wolf Ticket Winners 

Congratulations Rodriquez Family!!!! 

You are the winner of the Meow Wolf tick-
et drawing from our Winter Believe Fund-
raiser! 

 

 

http://www.highpointacademy.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/22-23-Approved-School-Calendar.pdf
mylifetouch.com
http://www.highpointacademy.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/New-Individual-Picture-Day-Flyer.pdf
https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/
https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/
https://girlsontherunrockies.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81491296709


Husky Happenings Cont. 
Carpool Update 

As you may know, we have worked closely with 
Denver and Aurora to install a traffic light and cross-
walk at the corner of 64

th
 and Dunkirk. The good 

news is that a light has been approved; the bad 
news is that it might take up to 2 years for it to be 
installed. 

To help ensure our student’s safety at 64
th
 and Dun-

kirk, we hire Aurora Police Officers to assist with 
traffic flow and students who walk and need to cross 
the street. You probably notice them there in the 
morning. 

In the afternoon, at dismissal, we have not been 
able to secure a consistent presence from the police 
department.  

Moving forward, in the afternoon at dismissal, you 
will see Mr. Crossman our Facility Manager, and Mr. 
Forsyth our PreK-4 Dean of Students supporting the 
corner. They are there to support students crossing 
safely. They are NOT traffic control, they will not di-
rect traffic, rather they will wait at the corner until 4 
PM to support our students who walk and/or get 
picked up on 64

th
. Please thank them for their will-

ingness to support HPA in this way! 

We continue to encourage families to pick up and 
drop off their children in the carpool lane. This is the 
safest choice as we have adult supervision and 
many active staff members working carpool each 
day. 

Please reach out with any questions at in-
fo@highpointacademy.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donate to High Point Academy 

Since 2007, High Point Academy (HPA) is a proud 
member of the High Point Community. During this 
time, it has been our privilege to serve thousands of 
students from Aurora, Denver, and Brighton. As an 
independent public charter school, we are commit-
ted to ensuring that every student receives a high-
quality education. Your partnership is integral to our 
success. 

To keep our programming at the highest level, we 
graciously accept your financial support. As educa-
tors we must provide our students access and expo-
sure to the rapidly evolving needs in technology, 
programming, and curriculum to ensure student suc-
cess in high school and beyond. 

Each year, High Point Academy sets a goal to raise 
$10,000 from our community partners to support our 
ever-evolving needs. 

We are grateful for your donation at any level.  

Donate Now!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:info@highpointacademy.net
mailto:info@highpointacademy.net
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=3FECYWHVSEJJ2


From the Health Office 

 

Click the image to view the image and links in your browser. 

 

 

COVID Corner 
Vaccination Deliberation: Learn About the COVID-19 Vaccines 

English—Spanish 

You have questions, and that’s OK. We’ve tracked down the answers to common questions about the 
COVID-19 vaccines. Wherever you are on your journey, knowing the facts can help. 

http://www.highpointacademy.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/ShotsforTotsandTeens_3ClinicFlyer_ENG_SPA_-2022.pdf
https://www.childrenscolorado.org/conditions-and-advice/coronavirus-covid19-resources-updates/covid-vaccination-deliberation/
https://www.childrenscolorado.org/es/conditions-and-advice/coronavirus-covid19-resources-updates/reflexion-sobre-la-vacunacion/
http://www.highpointacademy.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/ShotsforTotsandTeens_3ClinicFlyer_ENG_SPA_-2022.pdf
http://www.highpointacademy.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/ShotsforTotsandTeens_3ClinicFlyer_ENG_SPA_-2022.pdf


In The Community 

Spring Flag Football—PreK-8th Grade 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Baile Folklore Coming to HPA 

 



We Have Partnered with American Furniture Warehouse! 

When you make a purchase at American Furniture Warehouse, mention High Point Acade-
my and a portion of the sale is donated to our school. 

The Partnership That Keeps on Giving!  

King Soopers Community Rewards program makes fundraising easy by donating to our school 
based on the shopping you do every day. Once you link your Card to High Point Academy, all 
you have to do is shop at King Soopers and swipe your Shopper’s Card. Here’s how it works: 

1. Create a digital account- A digital account is needed to participate in King Soopers Community Rewards. If 
you already have a digital account, simply link your Shopper’s Card to your account so that all transactions 
apply toward the organization you choose  

2. Link your card to “High Point Academy PTO” and click save https://www.kingsoopers.com/i/community/
community-rewards 

3.  King Soopers will send HPA PTO a check at the end of the school year with any funds earned.  

Husky Community 

Amazon Smile 

Shop at Smile.amazon.com and select High Point Academy.  Amazon will do-
nate to our school!   

Box Tops for Education 

Download the Box Tops app to scan your store re-
ceipt, find participating products and instantly add 
cash to our school's earnings online.  10 cents for 
each Box Top. Sign up today by selecting The 
Academy at High Point. 

 

 

 

Milk Caps for Moola 

MILK CAPS for MOOOLA is a program sponsored by Longmont Dairy that helps stu-

dents earn money for their school and students. Longmont Dairy milk caps are worth 

5¢ each and are redeemable for cash by participating schools only.  Drink Longmont 

Dairy Milk, save the bottle caps, bring them to the front office.  

Colorado Smiles Orthodontics 

https://www.kingsoopers.com/i/community/community-rewards
https://www.kingsoopers.com/i/community/community-rewards

